

McCaskill's Mills Public School

Cannington, Ontario 705-432-2601

Nicole Locker Principal Adam Pelton Vice – Principal

To Whom it May Concern,

On Thursday May 25 or Friday May 26, 2023, McCaskill's Mill Public School, on Albert Street Cannington, will be running their annual Track and Field Event; rain date for the event is scheduled for May 26th or May 29^{thh}. This event incorporates all the students in Grades 4-8. The students will be involved in Field Events which will take place on the field at the back of the school and Track events that will require the use of the front parking lot and a portion of Albert Street in front of the school.

We are requesting from the Township of Brock's Works Department the use of 7 Road Closed barriers to ensure the safety of our students as they run their Track Events. The barriers would be used to close the south end of Albert Street starting at the school's north parking lot entrance. In the past the school has used orange pylons, however, these pylons are too small and ineffective in keeping out the cars from entering the parking lot or stopping on the road, thus leading to issues with student safety.

We have spoken to Nick Colucci, director of Public Works, and he has agreed to the use of the Road Barriers for this purpose. We will also will be informing the neighbours across the road from the school in written letter format of the planned road closure and will allow them access to and from their property when needed throughout the day.

Thank you for assisting in helping us keep our students safe.

Sincerely,

R. Verhoog

Track and Field Co-ordinator McCaskill's Mill P.S.